29.11
Road Safety
Road safety is compromised, there would be an increase of approx. 125 vehicular movements with the proposed 25 new houses (2.5 vehicles per property 62.5 vehicles).  On a weekly basis 40% of vehicles leaving the village are travelling at greater than 30mph (as recorded by SAM2 in June 2022), 25% of vehicles entering the village are also travelling at greater than 30mph into the village and past Broadfields Way and the newly proposed access route. NCC Highways has raised concerns about vehicular access and the need for suitable visibility splays – how can traffic volume along this single linear settlement be monitored.  Residents have raised concerns about Highways monitoring and volume limits.

